

## MEMORANDUM

To: The Sylvestery, Families

From: Antionette Doublin, Sr. Director, ABP/TS and Analisse Vasquez- Soto,

Assistant Administrator, TS

Subject: Coronavirus (COVID-19) Campus Wide Update

Date: September 4, 2021

Today, we learned that a Sylvestery fully vaccinated staff member tested detected in our routine screening process. We currently do not have any residents displaying symptoms and will continue to monitor for any symptoms that may appear. In the next few days, all TS residents will be tested. We are also in the process of contact tracing which involves reviewing schedules to determine if further testing or quarantine is warranted.

In Arleigh Burke Pavilion and The Sylvestery, in accordance with Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), all staff members are regularly tested based on the percentage rate of positive cases in the corresponding county. There are currently no positive cases of COVID-19 among ABP residents or staff.

This is a reminder to all of us to continue the following infection control practices both at home and while visiting VHRC:

- Proper hand hygiene
- Social distancing and avoiding large crowds
- Wearing surgical masks that cover both your nose and mouth
- Staying home and away from others if you are feeling sick

We will continue to keep you apprised of any changes. We send our thoughts and prayers for a speedy recovery to this staff member. Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to reach contact Antionette Doublin at 703-506-6900 or Analisse Vasquez-Soto at 703-970-2700.